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Welcome from 

the Principal 
Dear Respected Student - Assalamu alaikum/Peace be upon you 
 
I am delighted to welcome you to Eden Girls’ School, Slough. I pray that your next several years at the school are 
filled with great happiness and success, no matter what obstacles are put in our way, we will learn to overcome 
all barriers to a successful future path that lies before you.  
 
Our vision at the school is to provide you with a transformational experience where we nurture your gifts and 
abilities and inspire you to become inspirational leaders. We want you to leave school capable and confident of 
achieving great things both for yourself and your community.  
 
We believe in setting the highest standards in every aspect of our work. I look forward to you joining us on our 
mission to attain excellence in all areas of academic, spiritual and community life. 
 
I especially hope that you share and are ready to demonstrate our STAR values: 
 
▪ Service: Taking responsibility for our community 
▪ Teamwork: Working together for excellence 
▪ Ambition: Aspiring to be the best 
▪ Respect: Treating others as we wish to be treated 
 
Respecting these values will ensure that you not only achieve great results, we also create a positive and safe 
environment for all to flourish and so be successful.  
 
Every member of our School Community is expected to support and contribute to our school Ethos. This will mean 
aiming for the best possible standards in your studies, attending school every day, arriving on time and following 
our school rules to be safe, kind, calm, always prepared and responsible.  
 
I am looking forward to meeting you and celebrating your progress and achievements throughout this and future 
years. 
 
I am confident that your time at Eden will be one of great joy, deep learning, many enriched experiences and 
cherished memories to take with you on your path to a successful future life.  
 
 
Sajid Khaliq 
Principal 

http://www.edengirlsslough.com/


Year 7 Pastoral Team 

 

Senior Leader Link (SLT Link): 

SLT link ensures proactive development, implementation and monitoring/quality control of pastoral 

systems and inclusion services 

 

Head of Year (HoY): 

HoY will monitor your wellbeing, attendance, punctuality and behaviour. You can speak to your HoY about 

any worries you may have. HoY will also lead your assemblies along with other staff members. 

 

Learning Coordinators (LCs): 

LCs maintain an overview of pupils in their form – having detailed knowledge of all pupils in their form. LCs 

ensure strong messages are given to pupils in their form relating to attendance, punctuality, behaviour, 

equipment, attainment and STAR values. 

 

Form Classes 

 

 
 

 

 

7I, 7M, 7A, 7N (IMAN) are form classes. You will be assigned a form class before you come in September. Your 

form class will be led by your LC and you will have non-core lessons with the other students in your form. 

 

Your LCs will monitor your wellbeing, attendance, punctuality, and behaviour along with the Head of Year. 

 

They will be your first point of contact if you have any worries or problems. 

 

You will see your LC for registration every day in the morning and afternoon and Surah Kahf sessions each 

Friday. 

 

 

7I 7M 7A 7N 



 

 

THE A-Z GUIDE TO EDEN GIRLS’ SCHOOL, SLOUGH 

AFTER-SCHOOL ENRICHMENT ACTIVITIES 

A wide range of after-school enrichment activities are available. Full details will be 

given to all pupils at the beginning of the year. In addition, the homework club is open 

for 55 minutes after school every day, where pupils have access to computers and 

staff members are available to help with independent learning, research, homework 

etc. 

 

ASSEMBLIES 

There will be a year group Assembly one day each week. Further details to follow in 

September 2023.  

 

ATTENDANCE 

It is essential that you attend school regularly in order to make good progress with your 

learning, develop confidence in schoolwork, build positive relationships and develop 

your independence. Pupils are expected to have an attendance level of over 97%. 

Pupils with 100% attendance are rewarded. Form classes with the highest attendance 

in each year group have a pizza party at the end of each half-term. 

 

BULLYING 

We do not tolerate bullying. If you think someone is bullying you or someone else, 

make sure that you tell your Learning Coordinator, Head of Year or any other staff 

member. You can also put a note in one of the two Worry Boxes. 

 

CHEWING GUM 

This is banned from school premises. 

 

CLASSROOM EXPECTATIONS 

The basic expectations for behaviour in the classroom, which we expect you to 

follow, are:  

• Following the teacher’s instructions 
• Listening when the teacher is talking 
• Only making positive constructive comments 

 

COMING TO SCHOOL 

You must arrive in school by 7.50 am. You should cross the road outside the school 

safely and cross with a staff member wherever possible. Always use pelican or zebra 

crossings, along Bath Road. If coming by car, you should be dropped off in a safe place 

and picked up when leaving, not causing traffic congestion outside of school. Parents 

to follow all road and safety pedestrian regulations and show courtesy to residential 

and business premises avoid blocking their entrance and exit points.  

 

 

 



CYCLING TO SCHOOL 

You may bring a bicycle to school if your parents give you permission to do so. Bicycles 

must be left locked in the racks provided in the playground. You must wear a helmet 

and not ride on the school site. 

 

DEADLINES 

When you are given an independent learning task, make sure that you also record the 

date by which it is due to be completed, in your planner. Missing deadlines can lead to 

detentions to catch up on missed work. 

 

Other important deadlines include payment for school activities and trips and the 

return of forms or letters when requested. If these are not returned by the deadline 

date, you may not be permitted to be involved in the activity or trip. 

 

ESSENTIAL EQUIPMENT 

We will provide all textbooks and exercise books necessary for lessons. Here is the 

list of essential equipment that you will need to bring with you every day: 

 
- School bag   - Pencil case   - Black or blue pen and red pen 
- Reading book   - Pencils   - Whiteboard pen 
- Eraser    - Pencil sharpener  - Ruler 
- Pair of compasses  - Protractor   - Scientific calculator 

 

You may wish to bring additional stationery like colouring pencils, felt tip colouring 

pens or highlighters. Make sure you bring the correct books for the day’s lessons and 

any necessary additional requirements such as your PE kit and Food Technology 

ingredients. Correction fluid like Tippex is not allowed. 
 

 

EVENTS 
There are various events that you may be involved with during the school year, including: 

• Iftar (fast-breaking) events 
• Parents’ Evenings 
• Charity fundraising events 
• Celebration of special days 

These will be shared in assembly, and you will be given the opportunity to contribute to them. 
 

ENRICHMENT ACTIVITIES 

There are plenty of these on offer so you may want to decide on which ones you will 

take part in. They include Art, Science, PE, Seerah, Qur’an and many more. 
 

 

FAITH ETHOS 

Our Faith Ethos is inclusive, being relevant to people of all faiths and those with none. We 

focus on the core values that underpin Islam and which are fundamental to British society. As 

such, we endeavour to enable you to develop an outstanding character and understand the 

importance of self-discipline, care, compassion and tolerance. 
 

 



 

FRIENDS 

Many pupils start secondary school with friends from their previous school but some 

do not know anyone. It is good to keep your old friends but do be prepared to make 

new ones as well and be friendly to everyone. 

 

FORGOTTEN ITEMS 

We encourage you to be independent and learn to remember everything you need for 

the school day. Pack for the following school day in advance and/or create a checklist to 

make sure you have everything you need.  

 

GOOD MANNERS 

It is important to adopt good manners and behave with courtesy, consideration and 

cooperation. 
 

 

HEALTHY EATING 

The school encourages healthy eating. Pupils should not bring in energy and fizzy 

drinks, family-sized crisps, chocolates, and sweets. 

 

HOMEWORK 

Homework should always be recorded in your school planners. Teachers will set you 

homework regularly and give you dates for when this is due. Pupils who do not complete 

their homework on time will receive a detention for this. 

 
 

ILLNESS 

If you feel ill during the school day, ask permission to go to the Head of Year Office. 

The HoYs/Admin Staff will ensure that you are looked after and call your parents if 

this is necessary. 

 

INDEPENDENT LEARNING 

In Secondary School, independent learning tasks are often set by teachers to 

complete in class or at home. This may involve reading, researching, revising or 

planning. 

 

JEWELLERY 

You are only allowed a wristwatch not a SMART watch and one pair of small, plain 

gold or silver stud earrings. No other jewellery should be brought to or worn in 

school. Prohibited items of jewellery will be confiscated. All personal belongings are 

your responsibility.  

 

 

KIT 

Check your timetable each evening to make sure that you have all the books and 

equipment that you will need for lessons the following day. Do not forget your PE kit 

- if you do, inform your PE teacher, who will provide you with a spare PE kit to use and 

set you a detention. You must bring in your PE kit even if you are unable to take part 



in PE. 
 

 

LEADERSHIP SPECIALISM 

We want to ensure that pupils not only ‘do their best’ but ‘do the right thing’ and play 

a full role in society. This will develop them to become well-rounded, ethical and 

accomplished leaders of the future. 

 

 

LIBRARY 

The Library provides a place for you to carry out research, pursue personal interests, 

do homework, study or read quietly. Resources are carefully selected to support the 

school’s curriculum. Pupils are expected to respect the Library and its resources, 

especially as a quiet place of study. You may use your School ID to borrow books. 

Please ensure they are returned or renewed on time and looked after while in your 

possession. 

 

LOST PROPERTY 

You should always make sure that everything you bring to school has your name on it. 

If you cannot find something, you may check if it is in Lost Property at break or lunch 

time. Items that have not been collected for over a term will be donated to charity. 

 

 

LUNCHTIME 

This takes place at 12.15pm on Monday to Thursday for Year 7 pupils. You can buy 

meals, snacks and drinks using your ID Card. This is linked to your ParentPay account, 

which your parents can top up with money. If you do not have money on your card and 

need to buy lunch, please speak to a staff member, who will be able to help you. 

 

 

MOBILE PHONES, SMART WATCH, MP3 PLAYERS AND GAMES CONSOLES 

Mobile phones (including smart watches) should not be on you while you are in school. 

If you bring these items to school, they should be switched off and handed in to 

your head of year as soon as you arrive. They may be collected at the end of the 

school day.  

 

If they are not, they will be confiscated for two weeks and returned to your parent 

after a meeting. This also applies to other devices as they are not allowed in school. 

The school takes no responsibility for students’ personal items.  

 

Planner 
Planners are provided by the school. You need to use it to record all your 

homeworks, detentions, appointments, goals etc. This needs to be signed by you, 

your LC and parents before every Tuesday.  

 

PERSONAL PROPERTY 

Please do not bring large sums of money, expensive clothing or valuables of any kind to school. 

The school will not be responsible if these are damaged, lost or misplaced. 

 



PRAYER AND REFLECTION 

A time is set for daily Dhuhr (midday) prayers. All pupils are expected to take part in 

this except those who have a note from their parents requesting that they do not. 

Those pupils should use this time for silent reflection.  

 

PUNCTUALITY 

You must arrive punctually to school and to all lessons. You should be in school by 7.50am. Any 

pupils arriving late more than twice a week will be set a Head of Year detention and is logged 

in their record.  

 

 

QUESTIONS 

As a new pupil, you may have many questions about the school. Remember that there 

are many people who can help you and never be afraid to ask. 

 

RESPONSIBILITY 

Eden Girls’ School is probably bigger and busier than your previous school. You need 

to take responsibility for your belongings. Make sure that they are all named and do 

not leave them lying around. 

 

STUDENT COUNCIL 

The school operates a student council with elected representatives from each year 

group. The council meets regularly and discusses issues raised by the student body. 

 

SIGNING IN AND OUT 

If you arrive late to school, you must report to Reception and sign in. If you need to 

leave school during the day for any reason, you must bring a letter or note confirming 

this. Show this to your Learning Coordinator in the morning and then take it to 

Reception when you go there to sign out. You will need to be collected by a known 

adult. 

 

UNIFORM AND APPEARANCE 

You are expected to wear the correct uniform and to maintain the highest possible 

standards regarding your individual presentation. Full uniform checks take place 

regularly. All items of uniform should be named. The main uniform is made up of a 

navy-blue blazer, a plain white shirt, a navy blue skirt, plain black socks or tights, plain 

black school shoes and a plain black bag. Optional items include a plain navy and purple 

two-piece headscarf, long plain navy/black leggings to be worn under the skirt and a 

plain outdoor coat. Wearing makeup or nail varnish is against school rules. 

 

VALUES 

The school’s STAR values are: 

• Service – Being a responsible citizen in our community. 

• Teamwork – Working together for excellence. 

• Ambition – Aspiring to be our best. 

• Respect – Treating others as we wish to be treated. 



 

WORK 

Of course, you are expected to work hard at school. However, we hope that you will 

also take advantage of the extra-curricular activities and fun events on offer in 

school. 

 

YOU 

You are a valued member of our school community. Make the most of your time at 

school and become the best version of yourself that you can be. 

 

 

ZZZzzz 

You need to take care of yourself and make sure that you get a good night’s sleep so 

that you are ready for each new school day.   



Our Mission, Vision and Values 

Mission 

To promote a culture of educational excellence, from within a caring and secure Islamic environment 

enriched with the values of discipline, mutual care and respect, which extends beyond the school into 

the wider community. 

Our mission consists of three key elements: 

Educational excellence 

• A belief that everybody has the potential to succeed within a high quality and intellectually 

challenging   environment. 

• A commitment to instilling high aspirations, a desire to learn and ambition to achieve. 

• A personalised approach to securing excellence, stemming from a passionate belief that each 

individual is unique and special and capable of rising above any perceived limitations. 

 Character development 

• A cohesive identity so that our students, their parents and communities feel a strong sense of 

belonging to the Star “family.” 

• A passionate focus on a values-based education that instils honesty, integrity, compassion and 

mutual respect into all our students. 

• A strong core of tenacity, self-respect and self-belief that inspires each student to become 

the best person they can be. 

Service to communities 

• A determination to develop outstanding British citizens who are proud of, and contribute to, 

the social and economic prosperity of our country. 

• A sense of personal accountability and of responsibility to others. 

• A commitment to charitable endeavours and to making a difference to our world. 

Our Vision 

Nurturing Today’s Young People, Inspiring Tomorrow’s Leaders 

Our Values 

• Service – Being a responsible citizen in our community. 

• Teamwork – Working together for excellence. 

• Ambition – Aspiring to be our best. 

• Respect – Treating others as we wish to be treated.



 
 

 

 

 

Here is what you will need to know about your first day: 

• School starts on Monday 4th September. 

• You should come to school in full school uniform. 

• Arrive at school by 7.50am. Tutor time starts at 8am.  

• If you are bringing a mobile phone or any other electronic device, 

you will need to hand this in.  

• Your Learning Coordinator and Head of Year 7, will be there to 

meet you.  

• Make sure you bring school stationery including a pen, pencil, 

rubber and ruler. 

• You will be issued with a planner to record homework and other 

important information. 

• Your photo will be taken and used to make a school ID card for 

you. You will need to wear this at all times when you are in school. 

• You will spend some time in your form room, getting to know your 

peers. 

• You will attend assembly and learn how to find your way around 

the school. 

• We encourage you to bring a healthy packed lunch every day. 

• The day ends at 3.05pm, you will be able to collect your mobile 

phone or other electronic device before you leave.  

 
 

 

 

 

  

Remember, your Learning Coordinator and 

Head of Year are here to help. You        



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday to Thursday 

8.00am – 8.15am Registration/Assembly  

8.15am – 9.10am  Lesson 1 

9.10am - 10.05am  Lesson 2 

10.05am - 10.25am BREAK 

10.25am – 11.20am Lesson 3 

11.20am - 12.15pm Lesson 4 

12.05pm – 12.55pm LUNCH 

12.55pm – 1.15pm     PM Registration  

1.15pm – 2.10pm Lesson 5 

2.10pm – 3.00pm Lesson 6 

(Interventions until 4.00pm) 

Friday 

8.00am – 8:15am Registration  

8.15am – 9.15am  Lesson 1 

9.15am - 10.10am  Lesson 2 

10.10am - 10.30am BREAK 

10.30am - 11.30am Lesson 3 

11.35am – 12.05am   Surah Kahf/Registration 

(Interventions until 1.00pm) 

*Prayer times will be adjusted according to time change. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

The Student Council is an important aspect of Eden Girls’ School. It 

gives students the opportunity to propose changes they would like to 

see in the school. We are committed to seeking the advice and opinions 

of our students. This means: 

• Listening to their unique perspectives on learning, teaching, and 

schooling 

• Providing opportunities for students to actively shape their 

education. 

• Providing responses to issues raised by students. 

 

How the Student Council works 
• One Student Council member is elected from each form.  

• They keep a record of issues or concerns raised by members of 

their form class. 

• They raise these issues in meetings every half-term with the 

school’s Assistant Principal. 

• They report back to their tutor group on issues that have been 

discussed at meetings. 

 

The qualities of an effective Student Council member 
• Passionate about the school’s Mission Statement 

• Eager to be actively involved in school life 

• Clear communicator 

• Confident 

• Sincere role model 

• Reliable 

 
 

 



 
 

 

At Eden Girls’ School, we believe that everyone has the right to enjoy 

their learning and leisure time free from intimidation. Bullying will not 

be tolerated!  It is everyone’s duty to report bullying whenever and 

wherever they see it. We are a ‘telling’ school.  

 

“BE BRAVE. WALK AWAY. GET HELP” 

 

 

 

 

Your Learning Coordinator and Head of Year are here to 

help. Speak to one of them, or any other staff member, if 

you need help or if you know someone else who may need 

help. 

 

Bullying is …  

 repeated behaviour 

which is intended to hurt 

someone either 

emotionally or physically 

        Bullying is too serious 

to suffer in silence.  

If you are being bullied 

TELL SOMEONE!  This can be your Learning Coordinator or Head of Year 

 



 
 

 

 

 

Ask simple questions. “can I ask 

you something…” “can you help me 

with something?” are great ways 

to start a conversation with your 

teacher about mental or 

emotional wellbeing.  



 
 

Rewards 
 

 

3  

Achievement  

Points 

 

 

Contribution to School (HoY) 

Contribution to Charity (HoY) 

100% Attendance (HoY) 

 

 

 

 

2 

Achievement  

Points 

 

Outstanding Classwork 

Outstanding Homework 

Contribution to Form 

Representing the School in Sports 

Participation in Competitions 

Star of the Week (LC) 

Prefect Duties (HoY) 

Supporting the Community (HoY) 

97% Attendance for the Half-Term 

(HoY) 

 

 

 

 

 

1  

Achievement  

Points 

 

Excellent Classwork 

Excellent Homework 

Outstanding Effort 

Helpfulness to Staff 

Helpfulness to Peers 

Politeness 

Attendance at Clubs 

Other Positive Behaviour 

95% Attendance for the Half-Term 

(HoY) 

 



 
 

Sanctions 
 

 

 

Exclusion  

(Internal & External) 

& 

3 Behaviour Points 

 

Senior Leadership Team 

Bullying & Racism 

Aggressive/Threatening Behaviour 

Physical Assault 

Dangerous/Reckless Behaviour 

Vandalism/Graffiti/Damage to School 

Property 

Truancy 

Verbal Abuse 

Undermining the School Ethos 

Theft 

Possession of Offensive Materials 

Possession of Illicit Substances 

Failed HoY Report 

 

 

45 Minute Detention 

& 

2 Behaviour Points 

 

Heads of Year 

Rudeness to Staff 

Verbal Abuse 

Defiance 

Persistent Disruption 

Persistent Lack of Focus/Effort 

Persistent Failure to complete Homework 

Persistent Lack of Equipment 

Possession of Handheld Devices 

Missed Detention 

Persistent Lateness (HoY) 

Failed LC Report (HoY) 

4 or more behaviour logs received within a 

week            (HOY) 

 

 

 

30 Minute Detention 

& 

1 Behaviour Point 

 

All Members  

of Staff 

Disruptive Behaviour (In Class)* 

Lack of Focus/Effort* 

Failure to complete homework 

Lack of Equipment 

Irresponsible behaviour around the school 

Chewing Gum 

Eating/drinking in out-of-bounds areas 

Littering 

Teasing/Name-calling 

Being in out-of-bounds areas 

Incorrect Uniform (HoY) 

Lateness (HoY) 



 
 

 

Homework comes in lots of different forms such as: 

 

 

 

 

HANDY HINTS FOR HOMEWORK. 

- Note down the homework and deadline date in 

your planner 

- Always do homework on the night it has been 

set, whilst the work is fresh in your memory 

- Give homework in on time 

- Homework may also be set online for some 

subjects – you will get more details from your 

teachers. Log-in information should be noted in 

your planner. You can use homework club after 

school to complete online homework if you do 

not have access to a device at home. 

 

YOU SHOULD SPEND ABOUT AN HOUR AND A HALF EACH 

EVENING ON YOUR HOMEWORK. 

 

DRAWING 

PAINTING 

REVISING 

READING 

PLANNING 

RESEARCH 

WRITING 

LEARNING 

MAKING 
 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiP7sWRmaPNAhUsLsAKHQy9BxYQjRwIBw&url=http://www.phcl.org/index.php?option=com_jevents&task=icalrepeat.detail&evid=49908&Itemid=175&year=2015&month=10&day=12&title=library-homework-club&uid=8cffa94946fa318fc7f85bb97921c55c&bvm=bv.124272578,d.ZGg&psig=AFQjCNF62JOA-OHaeQeglQggv8iI-39hPw&ust=1465845191774876


 
 

     

 

 

 

Here are some items of equipment you will need: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You should get all the equipment you 

need before you start school. Every 

evening you should pack your bag, 

using your timetable to put all the 

books you need into it, ready for the 

next day. 

1. Pencil case 

2. Pencils 

3. Ruler 

4. Ballpoint pens – blue, red and black ink only 

5. Rubber 

6. Pencil Sharpener 

7. Colouring pencils – including blue, red, green, 

yellow and orange 

8. Highlighters 

9. Glue stick 

10. Small pair of scissors with blunt ends 

11. Protractor 

12. Pair of compasses 

13. Scientific Calculator 

14. Planner 
 

 



 
 

 

The uniform at Eden Girls’ School is smart and simple. 

  

Main uniform: 

• Navy blue blazer 

• Plain white shirt 

• Navy blue skirt  

• Plain black socks or tights 

• Plain black leather shoes (no studs, no buckles, no trainers or pumps) with 

plain black or navy socks/opaque tights 

• Plain black bag 

• School lanyard & ID (you will get this free on your first day at school) 

Optional:  

• School plain navy headscarf & plain purple hat  

• Plain navy leggings to be worn under the skirt 

• Plain outdoor coat (denim or leather jackets, or those with slogans are 

not permitted) 

• School navy V-neck jumper 

Our official uniform supplier is Stevensons 

 

 

 

 

Always ensure your uniform is kept neat and 

tidy. You can find the full uniform policy on our 

school website. 

https://www.schooluniformdirect.co.uk/product/714/blouses---fitted-cut---non-iron-tie-collar---twin-pack
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjgu6TF8afNAhXrCMAKHaGxCr0QjRwIBw&url=https://www.schooluniformdirect.co.uk/schools/133/eden-girls--school--slough&bvm=bv.124272578,d.ZGg&psig=AFQjCNFN6ZH51ANxVbqhfNdE_pzV2tSKAg&ust=1466005907635426
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwilheLq8afNAhWFF8AKHdPzDf0QjRwIBw&url=https://www.schooluniformdirect.co.uk/schools/133/eden-girls--school--slough&bvm=bv.124272578,d.ZGg&psig=AFQjCNFN6ZH51ANxVbqhfNdE_pzV2tSKAg&ust=1466005907635426
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=black+leather+school+shoes+for+girls&view=detailv2&&id=2EE48682C4A28C96F0B46A158209C4C16537E91C&selectedIndex=2&ccid=rJZgO2QA&simid=607992195624013216&thid=OIP.Mac96603b640037460d9bf8c5227e4c23H0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=black+leather+school+shoes+for+girls&view=detailv2&&id=079E6FA424DC01D2393975DD5C191034D8C01875&selectedIndex=20&ccid=nXyd1URN&simid=608051169811369924&thid=OIP.M9d7c9dd5444dd05e6c32ea69366f1ac6H0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=black+leather+school+shoes+for+girls&view=detailv2&&id=C7733F206E0B9924A1FDAE3C77F7D206E8249105&selectedIndex=29&ccid=/htguvni&simid=608003126308965602&thid=OIP.Mfe1b60baf9e2ed671ac6bf4d9be3a19bo0


 
 

ALWAYS BE NEAT AND CLEAN 

You must wear the Eden Girls’ School PE kit to PE lessons and a pair of lace-up 

sports trainers suitable for indoor and outdoor use. 

Aerosol sprays are not allowed – this includes deodorants.  Use roll-ons or stick 

deodorants only.  

 

PE Kit: 

• School black long sleeve polo shirt OR School black short sleeve polo shirt 

• School black tracksuit bottoms  

• School black ¼ zip midlayer sports top - (optional) 

• Plain black or white ankle/trainer socks 

• School one-piece black headscarf – (optional) 

• Trainers 
 

Examples of unsuitable trainers:  Examples of suitable trainers:    

 

 

 

 

 

- You must bring your PE kit in, even if you do not intend to do PE. 

- You will be asked to remove or cover all jewellery before taking part. 
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http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://debenhams.scene7.com/is/image/Debenhams/283010261080&imgrefurl=http://www.priceinspector.co.uk/p/asics%20womens%20trainers/f/desc,True/&usg=__uejdKQgqg_DoE9AYhcQFxFlViFg=&h=400&w=400&sz=17&hl=en&start=5&zoom=1&itbs=1&tbnid=MdoBZkrn21mgAM:&tbnh=124&tbnw=124&prev=/search?q=asics+trainers&hl=en&sa=X&biw=1003&bih=577&tbm=isch&prmd=ivns&ei=z6oVTtf0KJGHhQfyo-BU
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We have lots of fun and exciting enrichment clubs throughout the 

year. Each term a new set of clubs are displayed so keep an eye out 

to see if they change. You must let the teacher running the club 

know you wish to join. Please make sure your parents/carers are kept 

up to date if you intend to attend an after school club. 

 

DO JOIN IN – THE SUCCESS OF A CLUB DEPENDS ON THE 

AMOUNT OF EFFORT YOU PUT INTO IT! 

 

Below are just some of the clubs you may enjoy. There are many 

more ... 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DRAMA 
HISTORY MYSTERY 

SEERAH 
ARABIC 

ART 

DEBATING 

NETBALL FOOTBALL 

QUR’AN 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All pupils will be able to purchase a lunch at school. 

 

• The cost of a hot meal is £2.30 (may vary in September) 

• You can pay for school meals via ParentPay using the school ID 

card 

• You can check your account to ensure funds are topped up  

• Remember there is no lunch provided on a Friday because school 

finishes early. However, you can purchase a snack at break-time. 
 

Packed lunch 

• If you prefer to bring in your own food from home, 

you must bring it in a lunch box or lunch bag. 

• Make sure you bring healthy food to keep you going 

for the day.  

• Please make sure you have breakfast before coming 

to school. 
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The library is a comfortable area for you to use at lunchtimes to 

read, do research or homework and is open to all year groups. There 

are comfortable chairs, desks and computers for you to use and 

enjoy your time in the library.  
 

• You must be considerate of other pupils in the library and work 

silently.  

• You are automatically a member of the library when you start school. 

• The library is open every day, other than Friday 

• There are hundreds of books for you to 

choose from. 

• Pupils use their School ID card to borrow 

books. 

• There is a fine for any damage, graffiti, or 

lost library books. 

• Please remember all books loaned to you 

are your responsibility. 

• The library is run with the help of library 

prefects at lunchtimes. You will get a 

chance to become a library prefect. 

• The school uses an Accelerated Reader 

system. You can do a quiz after reading 

your book and earn points. The highest 

points can win prizes.  
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• All clothing items must be labelled with your first and last name, 

this includes shoes. 

• Do not bring expensive items into school.  

• All mobile phones must be handed in at the beginning of the day. 

• Ensure phones are switched off before handing in. 

• Never leave money in your bag or coat pocket unattended.  

• You are responsible for all textbooks issued to you from the 

school.  

• The school is not responsible for 

any money or items that are lost 

or damaged. 

• You may check the Lost Property 

room for misplaced items. Items 

are only kept there for one term. 

 

 

 

 

 

There are over 600 girls at Eden and with lots of 

people wearing similar clothes so it is important that 

you follow a few simple rules! 

 



 
 

 

 

 

…YOU ARE UNWELL 

If you are in a lesson tell the teacher and 

they may send you to the Admin Office.  

 
You may bring medication from home but must hand it in to 

reception. We will try to look after you at school, but if 

you’re very unwell, we will call your parents to take you 

home.  

 

…YOU ARE ABSENT 

Your parents must phone 

the school before 8.00am to 

explain why you are not 

coming in and when you will 

be coming in. 
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At Eden Girls’ School, good manners and kindness go a long way in 

promoting our school ethos.  

 

Remember Islam teaches us that 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The best 

amongst you are 

those who have the 

BEST MANNERS 

and  

CHARACTER. 
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